
 

Council Order: 2024-042   Introduced by: Town Manager Brian Howard 

July 15, 2024 
 

Acceptance of Gift of a Truck  

from the Randolph Housing Authority to the Town of Randolph 

 

The Randolph Town Council, with the recommendation of the Town Manager, hereby authorizes 

the Town to accept a gift of a used 1-ton dump truck from the Randolph Housing Authority, 

pursuant to M.G.L. ch. 44, section 53A 1/2, and any other applicable law.  

Background: 

The truck is a 2005 Ford F350 1-Ton Dump Truck with plow.  It has a current mileage of 20,724. 

The DPW mechanic has inspected the vehicle and has determined that, with some maintenance 

repairs, it is road worthy and a valuable addition to the Town Fleet.  The Town Manager expects 

to use the truck for DPW purposes. 

The DPW will make one initial significant repair to the truck upon acquisition. The truck has a 

rotting dump bed from prior winter road salt use over time.  The DPW has an available truck bed 

from an unused older DPW vehicle that will be swapped out onto the newly acquired vehicle. 

The newly acquired vehicle is fully equipped to plow snow. Town decals have already been 

acquired.  

 

 


